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	CHOICE OF A NEW DERIVATIVES PLATFORM

This correspondence serves to inform all members of the JSE, as to the JSE’s final decision regarding the derivatives trading and clearing platform.

Immediately after the purchase of SAFEX in late 2001, the JSE realised the existing derivatives trading and clearing platform was not going to adequately meet the JSE’s requirements for the foreseeable future.  It was therefore decided to embark upon a programme of finding a suitable replacement or a practical upgrade.

Early in 2002 the JSE began a global search for a suitable, efficient system which would suit all stakeholder requirements.  The JSE started by investigating all existing platforms worldwide, before eventually drawing up a shortlist of four vendors, whom currently operate reliable “best-of-breed” systems.

Taking cognisance of the potential high cost of a foreign purchased system and the commensurate foreign currency exposure attached to such a system, the JSE invited applications from forty South African potential providers.  An eventual short list of three vendors was finalised upon.

Subsequent to this the JSE commenced an extensive five week design study with the preferred foreign vendor.

In the early part of 2003, the JSE commenced a thorough, objective, evaluation exercise, in order to arrive at a suitable candidate.  The results of these findings were presented to the JSE Executive Committee; the Financial Derivatives Advisory Committee; and ultimately to the JSE Board of Directors, for approval.  All three bodies arrived at the identical conclusion.

Due to many considerations the JSE has decided to replace the current system.  The vendor chosen to this task is, Securities Trading Technology (Pty) Ltd (S.T.T.). S.T.T. is the vendor responsible for writing and designing the current ATS trading system.  S.T.T. is a South African based, owned, and operated company which has extensive knowledge and experience in the South African financial markets.

The JSE is currently involved in a process with STT to determine the immediate scope and timelines of the project.  Once these details have been finalised, members will be presented with a detailed briefing.

Should you have any queries, please contact Allan Thomson at allant@jse.co.za
20 March 2003
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